
From: Christine Ayala <cayala@thehill.com>
To: Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 6/29/2017 2:53:29 PM
Subject: The Hill: sending documentation

Hello,

You will receive a DocuSign email momentarily. It will say it is from Editor in Chief Bob Cusack. If you don't spot it in the next 
few minutes check spam. We need it signed digitally, not physically signed and scanned.

I'll send over edits this afternoon.

Thanks,

Christine Ayala
Opinion Editor | The Hill
m: (972) 765-3644
cayala@thehill.com
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